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Chhatrapati Shahu Ji Maharaj University organizes a preamble reading session to commemorate 

Constitution Day ad National Law Day. 

In accordance with the parliamentary session led by President Ram Nath Kovind for the celebration of 

Constitution Day, Chhatrapati Shahu Ji Maharaj University organized a preamble reading session in the 

Centre of Academics. In this program Vice-chancellor Prof. Vinay Kumar Pathak, CDC Dr. RK Dwivedi, 

Prof. Sudhir Awasthi, Registrar Anil Kumar Yadav, Prof. Sudhanshu Pandey, Dr. Anil Tripathi and students 

of university read the Preamble together.  

Under this program, Atal Bihari Vajpayee School of Legal Studies under the chairmanship of Vice-

Chancellor Prof. Vinay Kumar Pathak, organised a lecture session to understand the values of 

Constitution Day. The keynote speaker of the program, Founder and Executive Member Alumni 

Association MR. Umang Agarwal (President, FITTA) said in his speech that the people of law should 

always remember the values of discipline. Along with this, he said that to become a good lawyer, we 

need to understand the logic behind the constitution. furthermore, he told that the constitution teaches 

us to be civil, along with this he called the Preamble the soul of the constitution and said that it is the 

philosophy of Indian society. 

 Advocate Ankit Srivastava while addressing everyone said that the best quality of the Indian 

Constitution is that it is adaptable, and it is flexible yet rigid in its principles.  At the same time, while 

advising all the students present there, he said that if we understand the constitution and its rights, then 

we will not need to remember it. He also said that we should never let language become a barrier. 

Prof. Sudhanshu Pandey said that understanding the rights and obligations of the Constitution, we 

should use it for the betterment of our society. At the same time, he said that he would organize such 

programs on a bigger scale in the future as well. 

Dr. Anil Tripathi, Department of Innovation said that democracy is the most beautiful gift given by our 

Constitution. He said that not only does the Constitution teach us to demand rights, but it also makes us 

understand our duties.  At the same time, he described all the students present there as the future 

guardians of the Constitution. 

Along with this, law students also participated in an online quiz competition on 'Constitutional 

Democracy' in this function. Mayuri Singh welcomed everyone in the program and was conducted by 

Smriti Roy. Mr. Pramod Ranjan proposed a vote of thanks at this event. 

 


